

NCAA Women's Golf Committee Conference Liaison

To: Division I Conference Administrators
Division I Head Women's Golf Coaches

The Division I Women's Golf Committee is hopeful for enough non-conference competition this spring to allow for an efficient championship selection process in late April. However, the committee understands there are many issues working against that premise due to the COVID-19 pandemic, most notably scheduling challenges and potential tournament withdrawals. As such, the committee is looking for additional resources to assist with the continued evaluation of teams.

In a process similar to the Regional Advisory Committee (RAC) structure currently in place for many Division I championships, the women's golf committee is requesting that each Division I conference submit a numerical ranking of its teams on two occasions during the 2021 spring semester. Please note that the rankings provided to the national committee will be advisory only, as the national committee will have the final authority on championship selections.

The committee will allow each conference the flexibility to determine the method in which its teams are ranked; however, the committee requests that the same process be used for both submitted rankings. Once a conference liaison is selected, that individual should notify NCAA liaison John Baldwin (jbaldwin@ncaa.org), along with an overview of the conference's ranking process. Conference liaisons should submit rankings to John Baldwin on March 31 and April 26 or upon completion of your conference championship.

Ranking Due Dates (5 p.m. ET)

- March 31
- April 26 or after the completion of the conference tournament